

TOWN  OF  HELVETIA  MINUTES
For August 8th, 2023

The regularmeeting of the Town Board was held at the Town Hall, and was called to order byChairman, Jeff Oppor at 7:00 PM. Notice of meeting date change was posted as required. All Town board members were present. 10 town residents werealso in attendance.
The Board cited the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes of the previous meeting were read by Doug Hines, Clerk, and approved with a motion by Mike Grassl, 2nd by Justin Hintz. Town bills were approved and paid with a motionby Justin Hintz, 2nd by Mike Grassl.
The Treasurers reports were given and approved with a motion by Mike Grassl, 2nd by Justin Hintz.

NEW BUSINESS:
A Waupaca County Zoning meeting was attended by Justin Hintz and Mike Grassl. Mike talked about the Town possibly opting out of County Zoning in the future. Justin mentioned that the Town does have a say when projects do come up. 
LP contracts for the Town Hall were looked at from Dale Gas at $1.74/gal and Countryside Propane at $1.49/gal. A motion was made by Mike Grassl to choose Countryside Propane and purchase 1200 gallons at that rate, 2nd by Justin Hintz. 
The Iola recycling meeting is coming up and does the Town want to opt out and take all recyclables to the County facility? A discussion was had with those present. 
Jeff Oppor attended the Iola Fire and Ambulance meeting, they discussed raising the pay to on call members from $4/hr to $11/hr. Also discussed a new ambulance. The water test in the Town hall was approved.
Estimates were given by Gary Prill and JR’s Lock and Key to rekey all town hall doors. A motion was made by Mike Grassl, 2nd by Justin Hintz to have Gery Prill change the door locks.
Moen Road is done except for a couple of washed out spots.
Loose gravel signs and road signs have been put up. Complaints of dust from Gjertson Road.
Justin Hintz purchased stakes to mark culverts for mowing.
The Campbell Lake boat landing has been repaired and old boat removed. 
Cross Road is done. A culvert on Knutson Lake Road needs replacing, but since it is near Hwy 161 the state will replace it.
New signs are need for Boelter Road and County G.
Several bad blacktop spots have surfaced on Swamp Road. 
The Town hall parking lot was brought up and it was agreed that it was beyond repair.
Gary Prill, of the Plan Commission had nothing to report. 

PUBLIC INPUT: 
None.
Next meeting Tuesday September 5th, 2023 at 7:00PM.
A motion to adjourn was madeby Mike Grassl, 2nd by Justin Hintz.

Meeting Adjourned.       
Doug Hines, Clerk  


